
 
 

SBBA Meeting Minutes from September 26, 2019 
 

Patrick Keenan welcomed SBBA members Kathie Springer, Tom Bucker, Pat Barton, Angela Kirkland, Rob 
Pless, John Mackay, Cathleen Ronaghan, Kat Donald and David Whitley. The meeting was hosted by 
Beach Pros Realty. Minutes from August 29th were adopted.  
 
Membership: 

• The topic of an associate membership was revisited. The board will review the document 
written by Mike Davis and consult the by-laws. 

 
SBBA Small Business Expo: 

• Postponed until October 5th due to the date change of Pig Pickin 

• Realty Companies will resend email to homeowners. 

• Jane Stilley published 2nd article with new date in the SBCL Newsletter. 

• We have 10 members participating. 

• David will print new SBBA posters. 

• Website will be updated with new information. 

• We will keep food headcount at 100. 

• Brad street has been reconfirmed, but we will guarantee payment. 
 

Pig Pickin: 

• Due to the date change, Pig Pickin was lightly attended this year compared to others, 1200 this 
year vs 1600. 

• Suggestions included: 
o Bring back Slushie truck or maybe Mr. Softee 
o Power in the SBBA tent for slideshow 
o Advertise the wine tent is sponsored by the SBBA 

 
SBBA 2019 Projects: 

• Safety Flag project: this will be a winter project ready for 2020 rental season. Roll out will be 
next spring. Flags will be removed from Tuna for the off season. 

• Fitness Trail project: David to get an estimate for 10 stations. Project should be completed next 
spring. 

 
City Business: 

• SBBA should get behind the Nimmo Project. David will draft a position piece 
 

 
Next meeting: Thursday, October 24, 2019, at 5:30 at Siebert offices. 
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